
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MAY 20, 2003

RESOLUTION REGARDING 
INCARCERATION OF CRIMINALS CONVICTED OF FIRST DEGREE MURDER 
IN MINIMUM SECURITY FACILITIES

Recommendation

Councillor Racco recommends that the following resolution be adopted by Council: 

WHEREAS there are insufficient controls to prevent criminals convicted of first degree 
murder from being incarcerated in minimum security facilities; 

WHEREAS some of these criminals have simply walked away from these institutions to 
become a serious risk to society as well as a tremendous drain on police resources in 
seeking out the return of these offenders; 

WHEREAS the escape of these criminals from these insecure facilities cause serious 
public alarm; and 

THEREFORE be it resolved that the Council for the City of Vaughan support the 
Canadian Association of Police Boards in its efforts to express its concerns to the 
Solicitor General of Canada about criminals convicted of first degree murder being 
incarcerated in minimum security facilities, and request that immediate corrective action 
through changes to corrections policy be taken to prohibit the incarceration of criminals 
convicted of first degree murder in minimum security facilities. 

Purpose

Council adoption of a resolution received from the Municipality of Chatham-Kent in support of a 
resolution passed by the Canadian Association of Police Boards requesting corrective action 
through changes to the corrections policy. 

Background - Analysis and Options

Correspondence was received from the Municipality of Chatham-Kent advising that they had 
adopted a resolution in support of the resolution passed by the Canadian Association of Police 
Boards and requesting that Vaughan Council also adopt the resolution in support of the issue. 

Conclusion

Adoption of the resolution by Council is requested. 

Attachments

Correspondence and Resolution from Chatham-Kent 
Resolution - Canadian Association of Police Boards 

Report prepared by: 

Rose Magnifico, Assistant City Clerk 

Respectfully submitted, 



Councillor Mario G. Racco 








